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Missouri Native Plant Society

January
2 Tues., 7:00 pM Missouri’s Natural Diversity presented by Richard Thom, Chairman, Natural History,
Jefferson City MO Department of Conservation. Rick will talk about the natural diversity in soils and
plants found in our Natural Areas system. Chapter meeting held at Runge Nature Center.
17 Wed., 7:00 pMm Chapter Meeting. We will plan the years field trips and establish our slate of officers for
Kansas City the 2001 election. Everyone in the Kansas City area is invited to attend. Held in the Rose
Room at the Loose Park Garden Center, 52nd and Wornall.
24 Wed., 7:30 PM Images of Alaska & the Alaska Highway presented by Jack & Pat Harris. Chapter
St. Louis meeting at Missouri Botanical Garden, Ridgway Bldg.
February
1 Due date for material for March — April Petal Pusher. Please send meeting and field trip information

and articles by this date by e-mail to: pharris@stlnet.com. Or typed, double—spaced, by mail before this date.

6 | Tues., 7:00 pm Slide Program presented by Lloyd & Ann Grotjan. Members are encouraged to bring
Jefferson City their favorite slides to share. Chapter meeting held at Runge Nature Center.

12 Mon., 7:00 M Propagation Workshop presented by Ann Wakeman. This is a joint meeting with the
Columbia Columbia Chapter of Wild Ones. Contact Ann Wakeman for more info 573-642-6927.

Chapter meeting held at the Midwest Science Center, 4200 New Haven Rd.

19 Mon., 7:00 pm Chapter Meeting. The speaker will be Cathy Cooper. Held in the basement of the Henry
Clinton County Courthouse.

28 - Wed, 7:30 M Adventures in Brazil presented by George Thornburgh. Chapter meeting at Missouri
St. Louis Botanical Garden, Ridgway Bldg.

For Your Convenience:
Dues Envelope Enclosed.

Drawing by Jim Ziebol )



2001 MONPS Meeting & Field Trip

Schedule

Mark your calendars now! The quarterly MONPS Board
Meeting have been scheduled for 2001. Join other native plant
enthusiasts for some exciting field trips in these areas.

April 20-22 Spring flowers at the new Hart Creek

Conservation Area. Meeting in Columbia.

June 8-10 The Nature Conservancy’s Dunn Ranch
prairie. Meeting in Bethany.

Sept. 21-23 Kansas City area. Possible sites are the
Jerry Smith Farm, Blue River Parkway and
the Blue River Glade.

December 1 Columbia. This is an all day business

meeting. Plans will be made for 2002.

Nominations Sought for MONPS

Awards

President Jack H. Harris has appointed an Awards Committee
to receive nominations for 2001 from members of the Society
for the five major awards, which are:

1. Ema R. Eisendrath Memorial Education Award. To be
awarded to an individual who, through teaching, writing, or
other form, has significantly conveyed to others an apprecia-
tion and knowledge of Missouri’s native flora. This award
may be presented annuaily if merited.

2. Arthur Christ Research Award. To be awarded to an
individual who has made a significant contribution toward
furthering the knowledge of Missouri flora. This award may
be presented annually if merited for accomplishments made
during the award year.

3. Plant Stewardship Award. To be awarded to an individual
or organization for preservation of important elements of
Missouri’s flora through purchase, registry, and/or manage-
ment practice. This award may be presented annually if
merited.

4. The John E. Wylie Service Award. To recognize individu-
als who have provided exceptional service to the Society.

5. Julian A. Steyermark Award. The Society’s highest award
to be presented to an individual who has made outstanding
contributions to any or all aspects of Missouri botany. This
award is to be given as merited for superior achievement.

Recipients need not be members of the Society.

The Committee will consider those nominations received
by April 15. Committee members are George Yatskievych
(Chair) St. Louis; Robin Kennedy, Columbia; and Tim Smith,
Jefferson City. Please send nominations to George
Yatskievych at the Missouri Botanical Garden, P.O. Box 299,
St. Louis, MO 63166, setting forth the contributions of the
individual or organization. Awards will be presented at the
June Annual Meeting.
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- Nominations for MONPS Board

Requested

The Society will be conducting elections between now and the
annual meeting in June. The open positions are President,
Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and two board members.
The two board members whose terms expire June 30, 2001
are: Bruce Schuette and Steven L. Timme.

The Nominating Committee members are: Jim Bogler,
St. Louis (Chair), (see back page);
Larry R. Morrison, O’Fallon, IL; Bill Summers, St. Louis;
Ed O’Donnell, Kansas City.

If you are interested in being a candidate for any of the
open positions or would like to nominate someone to fill a
position, please contact a member of the Nominating Commit-
tee by January 30, 2001. A slate of candidates will be pub-
lished in the next edition of the Petal Pusher. Members will
have at least 20 additional days following that publication to
nominate candidates. (See page 6, Article VII in Petal Pusher,
Vol. 15, No. 1.)

Please take this opportunity to give your suggestions for
our future leadership :

MONPS Becomes Friend of CPC

By Kim McCue
During the December 2, 2000 MONPS Board Meeting, Board
members voted unanimously to make a show of support for
plant conservation efforts by enrolling the Society as a
“Friend of CPC.” The CPC, short for Center for Plant
Conservation, is a national organization, headquartered at the
Missouri Botanical Garden (MBG), whose mission is: “to
conserve and restore the rare native plants of the United
States.” The mission is being carried out by botanical gardens
across the country, including MBG. By conducting conserva-
tion programs in horticulture, research, awareness, and
information exchange, the CPC network is striving to save
America’s rarest plants from being lost forever. Several of the
plants that the CPC is focusing on are natives of Missouri.
These include, Geocarpon minimum, Lindera melissifolia,
Lesquerella filiformis, Callirhoe bushii, and Trifolium
stoloniferum.

If you would like to learn more about the work of CPC
you can visit their website at: http://www.mobot.org/CPC/.
You may also contact Kim McCue
(kimberlie.mccue @mobot.org) at the Missouri Botanical
Garden and she will be happy to send copies of the CPC
newsletter, “Plant Conservation” and other materials regard-
ing CPC to you.
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Lowe’s Now Knows

By Tim Smith
Earlier this year I heard from a couple of sources that Lowe’s
Home Improvement Warehouse in Columbia, Missouri was
selling some wildflowers such as Trillium spp. that are not
typically available unless they have been dug from wild -
populations. The reason that these wildflowers are not usually
nursery grown is that they require up to seven years of growth
to begin flowering. For a nursery to grow them from seed for
seven years would require that they charge a high price for the
plants. Reasoflably priced plants of these species are likely to
have been dug from the wild.

I agreed at a MONPS board meeting to contact Lowe’s
about their source of plants. My e-mail query to their Cus-
tomer Care Section was answered promptly. Lowe’s con-
tacted the vendor from which the plants were obtained —
C.LP. Nursery, Inc. of Thurmond, North Carolina. I received
a response as did Lowe’s from C.LP. Nursery that included
the following statements:

“Our nursery has spent many years studying native
plants and learning about their requirements. By
doing so, we have learned to cultivate some varieties,
found propagated sources for others through various
state research facilities, and purchased land to
maintain self-sustaining populations of others. Thus
we have not, at any time, harmed or desecrated any
wildflower populations.”

I responded back to Lowe’s that I would like to know
more about C.I.P. Nursery’s maintenance of wild populations
on the property that they manage for production. I questioned
whether the response from C.I.P. Nursery would put our
members minds at ease. Neither Lowe’s nor C.LP. Nursery
has followed up any further on my reply.

Where does this leave MONPS members who do not
wish to support detrimental wild harvest of plants for the
nursery trade? It is certainly possible for a nursery to purchase
suitable habitat and to harvest wildflowers in a sustainable
manner. At the same time, it is probably beyond our capabili-
ties to determine if a particular out-of-state supplier is truly
acting responsibly. I submit that we should continue to raise
awareness of this issue by asking the right questions when we
see these difficult-to-propagate wildflowers being sold.

As aresult of my recent query on behalf of MONPS, we
now have a Customer Care Representative and a Live Nursery
Merchandising Manager at Lowe’s headquarters and a
manager at C.I.P Nursery aware that there is at least one
group of potential customers for their products who will not
tolerate the detrimental harvest of wildflowers. I encourage all
MONPS members to help bring this issue to the attention of
the nursery industry as opportunities arise. By educating plant
merchandisers, we may influence their future selection of
vendors and protect some native wildflower populations.
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2001 Society Dues

By Donna Kennedy
It is the time of the year to think about dues. Membership
dues are $10.00 for a regular member. We are asking for new
information this year. The new form provides each member
the option of having their listing removed from the Society
membership list that is printed in the Petal Pusher every other
year. The list is printed to facilitate communication among
members who may wish to discuss mutual interests.

It is the policy of the Board to deny sale, rent, or loan of
this list. The people who have access to this list are the
President, Treasurer and Membership Chair. The staff
associated with our publications distribution receive printed
mailing labels and do not have access to an automated,
comprehensive file. The files are kept off-line. If you are
sending in your dues please mark your preference. An
envelope for dues submission is enclosed in this Petal
Pusher. If you want to amend your official record in the
membership database and are already paid up for the year
2001, please fill in the form with the updated information and
mail to:

Donna Kennedy, 816 Samone Ct. Baliwin, MO 63021

Or you can find the form on line at djksales.com/
form.htm. Copy the form, paste into your email and indicate
the changes.

A New Appellation

The Missouri Botanical Garden Board of Trustees voted to
change the name of the Arboretum to the Shaw Nature
Reserve, approving the recommendation of the Arboretum
Committee.

The recommendation was based on an extensive study of
the Arboretum’s recognition in the region and the acceptance
of suggested names more reflective of the nearly 2,500 acres
of land in Gray Summit that the Garden has operated since
1925. John Behrer and his staff, and the staff of the Education
Division working there have done a wonderful job of creating
a national model for reestablishing natural communities and
preserving biodiversity. An arboretum, as many of you know,
is an arranged planting of trees and shrubs for educational and
scientific purposes. Ours is not. Hence, from this time
forward, it is the Shaw Nature Reserve.

Our thanks to James Traeger for forwarding this statement by
Dr. Peter Raven, Director, Missouri Botanical Garden.
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Quarterly Board Meeting Highlights

DECEMBER 2, 2000
President Jack Harris, 16 board members and 3 guests met at
the Dunn-Palmer Herbarium, Columbia, MO.

The Board still has one vacancy: Recording Secretary.

Treasurer’s Report: Donna Kennedy reported that we had
a balance of $12,427.97. Expenses for booth fees of $213.00.
Income from booths $1,066.00 which includes 4 new mem-
bers.

Membership: Ann Earley reported that we have 14 new
members for a total of 343. A dues renewal envelope will be
included in the Jan-Feb issue of the Petal Pusher. We should
try to get Public Service Announcements on NPR and other
radio stations to try to recruit more members.

Media/Publications

Missouriensis: George Yatskievych said the 2000 issue is
finished but not yet mailed. It is 67 pages long. He’s received
one article for the 2001 issue.

MONPS Web Site: Robin Kennedy agreed to link to the
Kansas City Chapter web site. Paul McKenzie suggested that
the burden of caring for the MONPS web site shouldn’t be left
entirely up to Robin. We may need a committee to help.

Tim Smith will send in photos of MONPS field trips to
be included on the MONPS web site.

Brad Harris has developed a web page for a membership
new/renewal form that can be filled in on-line and then
printed out to be mailed in with dues. It will be online soon.

Flora of Missouri Atlas Project: In a message to the
Board, Paul Redfearn reported good progress toward bringing
the project to conclusion.

Committee & Task Force Reports

Trillium Sales at Lowe’s: See article by Tim Smith on
page 3.

Roadside Vegetation Task Force: Merv Wallace attended
a meeting with MODOT. What we’ve seen in the past couple
of years is what we will continue to get. Noxious weeds keep
getting spread by mowing late in the season. Fifteen years ago
you could see some good prairie along roads. MoDOT uses
spray to control height instead of killing. They also spray with
broad leaf herbicides. Now you see grass. Mowing has
increased. Neatness has priority.

Old Business

Insurance: Kim McCue presented an extensive report on
General Liability and Directors & Officers Liability Insur-
ance. General Liability would cost approximately $475.00 per
year. Directors & Officers Liability would cost approximately
$1,060.00 per year. It was moved, seconded & carried (MSC)
that if anyone had questions, they should send them to Kim by
15 February 2001 so she could get answers to the additional
questions for the April Board meeting.

Fund Raiser Project: Donna Kennedy composed a draft
ad for a Call for Artwork. It was MSC to print the ad in the
Petal Pusher.
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Program Development: Paul McKenzie suggested that
MONPS develop educational programs as follows:
(1) Promote Interest in Botany (K-12) by sponsoring a
student to Botany Camp. We would need funds to do this.
(2) Wildflower Big Day. Participants would solicit donations
for every species identified on the Big Day. It was MSC that
Paul develop plans for a Wildflower Big Day.
(3) Plant identification workshops on composites, legumes,
etc. We could have a plant identification session on a Friday
evening followed by a Saturday field trip. Members could
develop field guides for a workbook for the different sessions.

New Business
Ballot/Awards Committees: Jack Harris appointed Dan

Rice as the Ballot Committee chair and George Yatskievych
as the Awards Committee chair.

Sue Hollis proposed that the MONPS Service Award be
named in honor of John E. Wiley. It was MSC.

Welcome to New Members

We’re happy to welcome these new members to the Missouri
Native Plant Society. We hope you will join us soon at some
of our upcoming meetings and field trips.

Matthew Albrecht, Athens, OH
Cindy Buck, New Bloomfield
Jeanne Clauson, Chesterfield
Susan Farrington, Union

Scott George, Fenton

Pam Jensen, Defiance

Margaret Johnson, Jefferson City
Catherine McGrane, St Louis
Wayne Morton, Osceola

Peter & Belia Nichols, Stockton
David Paddock, Marietta, GA

Allena Volskay, Columbia
Lois Wyman, St. Charles
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Chapter News

Hawthorn Chapter — There were two field trips in October.
One to Rock Bridge State Park and the other to Painted Rock
State Forest. Robin Kennedy invited us on a field trip to the
Dunn-Palmer Herbarium in December. She took us on a tour
and gave an explanation on Herbarium curation. The partici-
pants mounted approximately 40 plant specimens.

The program at the November meeting was Frank
Thompson. He spoke to us about National Resources Conser-
vation Service constructed wetlands.

In December, there was a Holiday Gathering where wine,
cheese and conversation was enjoyed at the home of Joann &
Jim Whitley.

The Hawthorn Chapter holds meetings on the 2nd
Monday of odd numbered months. Field trips are held in even
numbered months. Dates vary.

Jefferson City Chapter — Jefferson City chapter member,
Jean Stanford came up with a solution to planning meetings-
having the members sign up and be responsible for a month’s
program. The schedule so far has been an interesting mixture
of programs, workshops and field trips. September was a
well-attended field trip to the Prairie Garden Trust to see the
plantings there as well as a garden featuring native prairie
plants. In October, Robert Reisemy shared his knowledge of
Native American uses of native plants. Carol Young hosted a
natural decorative materials workshop in November, where
members were treated to the newly refurbished water feature
outside their home.

December was our always delightful joint meeting with
the Audubon River Bluffs Chapter. A special dinner was
presented by Popp’s Catering. The evening also included the
annual silent auction. Our excellent speaker was Dr. Mark
Ryan, Associate Professor of Wildlife at Missouri University,
Columbia. He presented “Piping Plovers in the Great Plains.”
The Piping Plover is an endangered bird rarely seen.

We look forward to welcoming members and visitors in
the New Year 2001.

Kansas City Chapter — We ended the year with a great
guest lecturer at the November meeting. Betsy Betros from
the Idalia Society of Kansas spoke about the ecology of the
various prairie types found in the state of Kansas, and about
the butterfly and moth species found on them. It was an
excellent presentation with slides and great narration. Our
next meeting will be in January. This is a field trip planning
session, as well as the time we establish our slate of officers
for the 2001 election. Everyone in the Kansas City area is
invited to attend. If you have any further questions, contact
Daniel R. Rice at 1-816-461-0206.

Osage Plains Chapter — For our October meeting there
were 16 members present. Our guest speaker was Dave
Pearson from Warrensburg who gave a slide presentation on
the development of Powell Gardens. There was a drawing for
2 free tickets which were won by the Maynharts.

The walnut picker mentioned last month was successfully
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tested. Cathy Cooper at the Conservation Department is the
person to contact if anyone is interested in the Quail’s
Unlimited Program also mentioned last month.

Our next meeting was in November at the Henry County
Museum. The new Director, Chris Gordon was the speaker.
He gave us a little background on the museum, its programs,
and needs. Preservation of native plants is not the only pre-
servation going on in Henry County! It was very interesting.

We discussed programming for next year. We will not
meet in December or January. In February Cathy Cooper will
be the speaker. We have a tentative speaker set for March but
not yet verified. Our meetings will continue to be held on the
3rd Monday of the month at 7:00 PM in the basement of the
Henry County Courthouse unless otherwise announced,

St. Louis Chapter — Shorter days and dropping tempera-
tures send some folks into premature dormancy. Not the hardy
perennials of the St. Louis chapter. We may allow portions of
our foliage (such as my hair) to die back to the ground but we
continue to grow and prosper in an “underground” fashion
hoping for a rebirth with the return of the warm weather next
spring. Our November and December meetings are preempted
by National holidays and last minute shopping trips are a poor
substitute for botany field trips. However, a few hardy souls
continue to venture out on a weekly basis thanks to the
Webster Groves Nature Study Society Botany group and Jack
Harris’ e-mail hot-line.

Before the hiatus, we had meetings in September and
October. September’s meeting was one of the highlights of
the year for me. Besides getting to present the Erna A.
Eisendrath Memorial Education award to my dear friend Jan
Phillips, we also were treated to a continuation of last year’s
Asteraceae seminar organized by Nels
Holmberg and Pat Grace. Our meeting
room was filled with flowering specimens
which we were encouraged to identify and
debate about to our heart’s content.
Experts were everywhere, and it was a real
education for a novice like me to hear
Father Sullivan, Bill Summers, James
Trager, and others point out subtle
differences among the familiar and not-so-
familiar examples on display. I would love
this kind of “hands-on” opportunity on a
regular basis! The annual Show and Tell
slide extravaganza in October is also an
educational (albeit humbling) experience
wherein we can relive the field trips and,
vicariously, the vacations of our members
through their beautiful photography.

Also in October, Jack Harris and Donna Kennedy staffed
the MONPS booth at the 27th Annual Natural Areas Confer-
ence. And Jack Harris, Larry Morrison and Jim Bogler
operated a booth at the 47th Annual Systematics Symposium.
Enjoy the holidays and join us for our next meeting, January
24, 2001 in the Ridgway Bldg. at the MO Botanical Garden.
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Quarterly Board Meeting Highlights

DECEMBER 2, 2000
President Jack Harris, 16 board members and 3 guests met at
the Dunn-Palmer Herbarium, Columbia, MO.

The Board still has one vacancy: Recording Secretary.

Treasurer’s Report: Donna Kennedy reported that we had
a balance of $12,427.97. Expenses for booth fees of $213.00.
Income from booths $1,066.00 which includes 4 new mem-
bers.

Membership: Ann Earley reported that we have 14 new
members for a total of 343. A dues renewal envelope will be
included in the Jan-Feb issue of the Petal Pusher. We should
try to get Public Service Announcements on NPR and other
radio stations to try to recruit more members.
Media/Publications

Missouriensis: George Yatskievych said the 2000 issue is
finished but not yet mailed. It is 67 pages long. He’s received
one article for the 2001 issue.

MONPS Web Site: Robin Kennedy agreed to link to the
Kansas City Chapter web site. Paul McKenzie suggested that
the burden of caring for the MONPS web site shouldn’t be left
entirely up to Robin. We may need a committee to help.

Tim Smith will send in photos of MONPS field trips to
be included on the MONPS web site.

Brad Harris has developed a web page for a membership
new/renewal form that can be filled in on-line and then
printed out to be mailed in with dues. It will be online soon.

Flora of Missouri Atlas Project: In a message to the
Board, Paul Redfearn reported good progress toward bringing
the project to conclusion.

Committee & Task Force Reports

Trillium Sales at Lowe’s: See article by Tim Smith on
page 3.

Roadside Vegetation Task Force: Merv Wallace attended
a meeting with MODOT. What we’ve seen in the past couple
of years is what we will continue to get. Noxious weeds keep
getting spread by mowing late in the season. Fifteen years ago
you could see some good prairie along roads. MoDOT uses
spray to control height instead of killing. They also spray with
broad leaf herbicides. Now you see grass. Mowing has
increased. Neatness has priority.

Old Business

Insurance: Kim McCue presented an extensive report on
General Liability and Directors & Officers Liability Insur-
ance. General Liability would cost approximately $475.00 per
year. Directors & Officers Liability would cost approximately
$1,060.00 per year. It was moved, seconded & carried (MSC)
that if anyone had questions, they should send them to Kim by
15 February 2001 so she could get answers to the additional
questions for the April Board meeting.

Fund Raiser Project: Donna Kennedy composed a draft
ad for a Call for Artwork. It was MSC to print the ad in the
Petal Pusher.

January — February 2001

Page 4

Program Development: Paul McKenzie suggested that
MONPS develop educational programs as follows:
(1) Promote Interest in Botany (K-12) by sponsoring a
student to Botany Camp. We would need funds to do this.
(2) Wildflower Big Day. Participants would solicit donations
for every species identified on the Big Day. It was MSC that
Paul develop plans for a Wildflower Big Day.
(3) Plant identification workshops on composites, legumes,
etc. We could have a plant identification session on a Friday
evening followed by a Saturday field trip. Members could
develop field guides for a workbook for the different sessions.

New Business

Ballot/Awards Committees: Jack Harris appointed Dan
Rice as the Ballot Committee chair and George Yatskievych
as the Awards Committee chair.

Sue Hollis proposed that the MONPS Service Award be
named in honor of John E. Wiley. It was MSC.

Welcome to New Members

We’re happy to welcome these new members to the Missouri
Native Plant Society. We hope you will join us soon at some
of our upcoming meetings and field trips.

Matthew Albrecht, Athens, OH
Cindy Buck, New Bloomfield
Jeanne Clauson, Chesterfield
Susan Farrington, Union

Scott George, Fenton

Pam Jensen, Defiance

Margaret Johnson, Jefferson City
Catherine McGrane, St Louis
Wayne Morton, Osceola

Peter & Belia Nichols, Stockton
David Paddock, Marietta, GA
Laurie Peterson, Creve Coeur S R

Allena Volskay, Columbia @\'ﬁyl‘ 0%
Lois Wyman, St. Charles mﬂi‘%‘&?
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Call For Artwork

The Missouri Native Plant Society is calling for submissions
for art work suitable for use in fund raising projects.

The Missouri Native Plant Society (MONPS) invites creative and innovative artists to join in our effort to promote the enjoyment,
preservation, conservation and education of the public about the values and beauty of our native flora to the general public.

The proposals should consider, but not necessarily be strictly limited to, one or more of the following themes:

(1) Raise awareness of the general population about the beauty, diversity and environmental importance of indigenous
vegetation.

(2) Encourage individuals/groups to participate in the enjoyment, preservation, conservation, restoration, and study of
the flora native to Missouri.

(3) Raise awareness about the threats to the survival of species of conservation concern via habitat destruction, exotic
species, hybridization, etc.

MONPS is open to new ideas and concepts.

Specifications: The central theme imagery should be adaptable to various presentations, e.g., t-shirts, tote bags, badges, printed
items such as cups, posters, etc.

Original size of the draft art should be at a maximum of 12" X 14". The artwork draft can be produced either
digitally or through optical/mechanical means. If produced digitally the program and its version should be stated
in the reply. Photography can be used as part or for the entire graphic.

The draft will be a sketch of the graphic and its typographic callouts and headlines. Also include a brief narrative
describing the central theme/concept. The artist retains ownership of the concept until and if the submission
should be selected for MONPS usage. The subject for the topic will be in keeping with the purpose of the
MONPS (see above). MONPS will notify the designer of the winning submission within (4) four months of the
submission deadline which is 10 April 2001. -

Final art products are to be produced and submitted within a time frame mutually agreeable to both parties.
Submissions should include information such as: subject of the graphic, titles and callouts, program and version
used if digital, amount charged, and whether the graphic is designed to print 4-color process or line color. Also
indicate how involved you want to be in the process of color separations and proofing of the film, plates and end
product, ownership conditions of the art, usage permitted and a proposed schedule needed for the production of
the artwork.

MONPS prefers (but may negotiate limited variant conditions) that the final art and appropriate products used in producing the
products, e.g., t-shirt color separations, to be ultimately owned by the MONPS and usage to be unlimited in
perpetuity. Artwork may be used by the artist to include in their portfolios with the written consent of the board
of directors.

Send drafts to: Donna Kennedy, Treasurer of MONPS, PO Box 20073, St. Louis, MO 63144-0073
or arrange to meet with Donna Kennedy by calling 636-256-7578.
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gyatskievych@rschctr.mobot.org

Doug Ladd

The Nature Conservancy
2800 S. Brentwood Blvd.
St. Louis, MO 63144
314-968-1105 (w)

PETAL PUSHER,
CO-EDITORS

Carl Darigo

553 Mapleview

University City, MO 63130
314-863-7057
carl.darigo@juno.com

Pat Harris

9708 Green Park Rd.
St. Louis, MO 63123
314-894-9021
pharris@stlnet.com

EDITORIAL COMM.
David Castaner

Paul Redfeam

Tim Smith

Stephen L. Timme

http://www.missouri.edu/~umo_herb/monps

CHAPTER
REPRESENTATIVES
COLUMBIA

Pam Haverland

(see board members)

JEFFERSON CITY
Ann Grotjan

59110 Redbud Rd.
California, MO 65018
573-796-4478

KANSAS CITY

Daniel Rice

815 W. 31st St.
Independence, MO 64055
816461-0206
Drice95875@aol.com

OSAGE PLAINS

Marlene Miller

949 NE Hwy C

Calhoun, MO 65323
660—694-3581
jwmiller@iland.net (h)
mimiller@tacnet.missouri.org

ST.LOUIS
John Oliver
(see Env. & Educ. Comm.)
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